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Change of Library Day 
Starting next week Mrs PE will be coming each 
Monday rather than Wednesday. This will mean 
that Library will also change to Monday. 
First library day will be Monday 5th May, 
2014. 
 

ANZAC March 
Thank you to all those students and parents who 

were able to make it to the ANZAC March. As 
always the students did a great job of representing 

their school. 
 

 
P&C News 

Mother’s Day Stall – next Wednesday 7th May at 

Lunchtime: Items priced between $2.00 and $6.00 
 

P & C Meeting: Next Wed 7th May, 2014 - 7.30 pm in 
the Library 
 

Stewart House 
Please find attached an envelope for the Stewart 
House Donation Drive for 2014. Your donation 

supports the 1800 children who attend Stewart 
House each year from public schools across NSW. 
The prize this year is a $4000.00 holiday to the 
destination of your choice. Please place a $2.00 
coin in this envelope or the equivalent, complete 
entry details on the back and return to your school 
by next Wednesday 7th May, 2014 to be in the 
draw. 
 
OSSA Cross Country Training 
We are hoping to have a cross country practice this 
Friday on Nixon’s Lane, off Forest Reefs Rd at about 
2pm.  We will leave school at 1:45pm transporting 
students by car to Nixon’s Lane. Any assistance we 
can get with transporting students would be 
appreciated. At the conclusion of the practice 
students can go home if their parents are there or  
return to school to be picked up as normal. 
Students should ensure they have a water bottle 
and sports clothes.  5,6 and 7 year olds will 
run/walk about 1km. 8,9 and 10 year olds will run 
2km and 11 and 12 year olds, 3km. 
We will decide on the day if we need to cancel due 
to wet weather. 
 

Please return the attached permission note by 
Friday. 

 
OSSA Cross Country 
The OSSA Cross Country will be held on Friday 9th 
May at Cudal.   
 
Please find attached a lunch order form for each 
child, to be returned by tomorrow Thursday 1st 

May. 

 
School Times 
A reminder that students need to be at school by 
9:10am to ensure that they don’t miss out on 

What’s On!! 
TERM 2 2014 

OSSA lunch orders due:  tomorrow Thurs 1st May 
School Cross Country Training: Permission Note due in 
Friday morning 2nd May. We leave school 1.45pm 
Library: Mon 5th May 
Spring into School: Tues 6th May 
P&C: Mother’s Day stall – lunchtime Wed 7th May 
P&C Meeting: Wed 7th May at 7.30pm 
Assembly: Thurs. 8th May at 2.30pm. 
OSSA Cross Country: Fri 9th May at Cudal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Canteen Roster: Carolyn 2nd May  
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important learning time. We had a great 
improvement in this during term 1, hopefully that 
can continue for the remainder of the year. 
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MILLTHORPE CWA 
"Everything you ever wanted to know about How to Cook Scones. 
Much-loved Master Chef guest and CWA Champion, Merle Parrish 
shares her country-cooking secrets, tips and recipes. Merle has been 
competing from the age of 7 in state cookery competitions, and 
became a judge herself in 1988 when she completed her CWA 
Judges' Certificate. She has won just about every prize in every 
category in the competitive baking world and became a MasterChef 
sensation when the judges saw her amazing technique! Merle lives 
in Cudal and has written stunning books featuring delicious recipes." 

INVITATION  
“Learn How to Cook Scones” 

Cooking Demonstration  
by Mrs Merle Parrish from Cudal 

Tuesday 6 May 2014 
12.30pm 
CWA Hall 

21 Pym Street, Millthorpe 
Donation $5 

(CWA members free) 
Followed by a cuppa with scone tasting 

rsvp: Tuesday 29 April 2014 
susan.m.chudleigh@gmail.
com.     Susan 6365 5116 

 
Orange Regional Conservatorium 
Monday 28th April - Saturday 28th 
June (9 week term) 
Welcome back to another exciting term with 
the Orange Regional Conservatorium. 
Not only do we offer individual tuition, 
ensembles and music theory classes we 
also present many concerts. This term is 
jam packed with events as follows: 
 
Friday 9th May - Grand Western Tour - Sydney 
Conservatorium of Music's Brass Quintet. 7pm 
Saturday 10th May - Angus McPherson - Flutist. 
Workshop, 11am. Recitial, 7pm 
Thursday 22nd May - Bruce Mathiske - 
Australian Composer and Guitarist. Concert 
Saturday 24th May - Choral Gala performing the 
Carmina Burana and opened by our younger 
choirs. 5pm 
Wednesday 28th May - Schools Spec Concert 
Thursday 29th May - Masterclass with Paul 
Meyer, 4-5pm, FREE! 
Thursday 29th May - Omega Ensemble with 
Special Guest Clarinettist, Paul Meyer. 7:30pm. 
Saturday 31st May - Voci Stupende - Opera. 
7:30pm 
June 10th - 19th - Studio Concerts for all of our 
students 
Wednesday 11th June - Piano Faculty Concert 
Saturday 21st June - Proms Concert 
Saturday 28th June - Term 2 concludes 
 

The Salvation Army Brass Band 
The Salvation Army is running the ‘Just Brass’ after school 
music program for free on Mondays (school terms) between 
5.00pm - 6.00pm. Also partnering with the City of Orange 
Brass Band.  

See the school notice board for more information. 
 
Family Energy Rebate 
You could be eligible for this to help cover the costs of energy 
bills for NSW households with dependent children. 

See the school notice board for more information. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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